
Date 19th June 2017 
 
 
Email:  
 
 
Dear, 
 
I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI/17/05/14 
 
You requested the following information: 
 

Please can you provide me with the following information regarding the cost of 
putting your fleet of emergency response vehicles through their annual MOT.  

Please can all responses be broken down by calendar year (as per the grid) 

Please find attached document with the information you requested. 

As an Ambulance Trust it is not our practice to record any MOT failures therefore we 
have been unable to report on this information as part of this FOI.  All our Trust vehicles 
regardless of role type undertake an MOT along with a service or pre MOT inspection 
to limit any failures occurring.  

The financial information provided has been for each vehicles MOT plus it’s required 
service or inspection at that time dependent on the vehicles mileage or length of time 
since last service. We have no information recorded of any occurrences where a 
vehicle has been driven in a blue light response situation. 

I hope you find this information of some assistance. 
 
If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Information Governance Manager via the following email 
address: 
 
FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 
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